
 

 

From the Principal  Term 3 Issue 5 

Newsletter  

St Peters Lutheran School Blackwood 

 

Principal: Mr Mark Rathjen 

 God in all things 

 

 Grateful for a Great, Full Term  
 

Unreal!  Next week is the end of Term 3. What a busy, creative, exhausting, 

fun term of learning and community we have had.  School musical, swimming, 

quiz night, book week, community worship, SAPSASA to name but a few.  I am 

so grateful to everyone, and I mean everyone, who plans, supports, attends any 

of these activities and events.  School staff and the Parents & Friends work so 

hard to ensure that we have many and varied opportunities for our students to 

learn and families to be involved.  We have a very special community here in 

the Blackwood Hills.  I am also thankful to God for the way He provides for us 

and blesses our school with such good people who do all they can to benefit 

the students in so many ways.  One of the bible verses for the week is Psalm 

100, a psalm of praise.  As I read it, I think of all the reasons to be grateful for 

our school and the great term we have enjoyed.   

Shout for joy to the LORD, all the earth. 

 Worship the  LORD  with gladness;  

 come before him with joyful songs. 

Know that the  LORD  is God. 

 It is he who made us, and we are his; 

 we are his people, the sheep of his pasture. 

Enter his gates with thanksgiving   

 and his courts with praise; 

 give thanks to him and praise his name. 

For the  LORD  is good and his love endures forever;  

 his faithfulness continues through all generations. 

 

Mark Rathjen, Principal  
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Special points of 

interest: 

¶ Ongoing until 27/9  

     Swimming lessons (R-3) 
 

¶ Sunday 23/9 

 School General (Fees)  

 Meeting 
 

¶ Monday 24/9ñ

Wednesday 26/9  

 Year 5 Camp 
      

¶ Wednesday 26/9  

    Second Hand Uniform  

     Shop Open  

     (2.45pm-3.15pm) 
 

¶ Thursday 27/9  

 Last Day of Term 3 for  

   Students (ELC-Yr 7) 

 Student Led Conferences  
 

¶ Friday 28/9  

 Student Led Conferences 

     Second Hand Uniform  

        Shop Open (am) 

 Staff PD 



 

 

From the Principal  

Quiz Night  
Thanks to everyone who came along and supported our School "80s Quiz Night" on Saturday. 

About 100 people gathered in the chapel in their retro 80s wear and enjoyed a fun night of reflecting on when 

shoulder pads and skinny ties were king and queen! 

We are so very thankful to Heather, Alex and the Year 5/6 parents who worked so hard to create a fantastic 

night's entertainment. Thanks to everyone who came along and to everyone who donated prizes and supported 

the event in any way. 

Not quite sure how much money was raised just yet but we will be using it help redevelop some of the play 

spaces behind the Big Room and ELC - more on this coming soon. 

The 2018 NAPLAN results have arrived. These will be shared with parents next week via the portfolio which 

will be given out at Student Led Conferences. 

Should you wish to discuss anything arising from the results, please arrange a time to meet with your childõs 

teacher next term. 

NAPLAN Results  

Phoebe W was very privileged to be the dancing 

partner with the Sturt mascot at Adelaide Oval two 

weeks ago. 

Phoebe performed a dance routine with ôBlueyõ 

before the Semi-Final against North Adelaide. While 

Pheobe and Bluey lit up the AO, sadly the Double 

Blues couldnõt get the job done for Phoebe (and 

Mr R).  

A fun day for Phoebe  
Term 3 sport has come and gone. A mighty thank 

you to all parents and staff who work hard to 

ensure our students can represent the school in a 

variety of sports. 

For any team managers who have taken team 

photos, please pass these on to Penny or Sharon so 

we can include in the school yearbook. 

Now is the time to sign up for Term 4 sports. 

School Sport  

Next term, Thursday 25 October @ 6.30pm, we 

will be holding our very first Arts Showcase. 

At this event, we intend to showcase a wide variety 

of Arts that students have been involved in this year 

at SPLS. 

There will be song, music, dance, drama and many 

works of art on display.  Please ôsave the dateõ and 

come along and support our students and staff as 

they share their learning and talents. 

Look out for more information about this from 

Miss Wilson and Mr Pearson in the days ahead. 

Arts Showcase  
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IB Learners     
strive to 
be 
 
 
Inquirers 
 
 
 
 
Knowledgeable 
 
 
 
 
Thinkers 
 
 
 
 
Communicators 
 
 
 
 
Principled 
 
 
 
 
Open-minded 
 
 
 
 
Caring 
 
 
 
 
Risk-takers 
 
 
 
 
Balanced 
 
 
 
 
Reflective 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
IB Learner 
Profile 

 

On Thursday and Friday of Week 10, students and parents 

will take part in the Student Led Conferences.  Having 

quality one-on-one time with your child and providing them 

with the opportunity to give you a 'child's eye' view of their 

learning is invaluable. During the conferences, the following 

goals for this form of reporting will be demonstrated: 
 

¶ Students taking greater responsibility for their learning. 

¶ Students engaging in the process of self-evaluation. 

¶ Students demonstrating their ability to communicate their learning. 

¶ Students demonstrating the qualities of the Learner Profile. 

¶ Students developing organisational skills. 

¶ Students developing greater self-confidence. 

¶ Students involved in selection of work to show parents and to identify points of 

strength as well as areas for further development. 

¶ Students and parents engaging in open, honest and learning focused discussions. 

¶ The implementation of a reporting format, which more comprehensively reflects the 

learning taking place. 

¶ Parents provided with a clear insight into the kind of work their child is engaged in and 

an opportunity for them to discuss it with them. 
 

Specialist areas are also incorporated in Student Led Conferences.  
 

 
 

The teacher is present in the room for student led conferences, but the learning 

conversation is mostly between you and your child.  Please be ready to show interest in 

and ask questions about your child as a learner.  There will be up to three other student 

led conferences occurring at your nominated time. 
 

The children have spent classroom time preparing their student led conferences by 

reflecting on their learning. This is extremely valuable learning and also covers some 

aspects of the oral communication strand in PYP Language and the English Learning area 

for the ACARA documents. 
 

Bronwyn Wilson 

PYP Coordinator  

Specialist areas Room number 

PE 9 & 10 

Visual Arts 5 & 6 

Indonesian 1 & 2 

Media Arts Dance Drama 1 & 2 

Student Led Conferences  

Student Led Conference Bookings  
A reminder that bookings for Student Led Conferences, via the link sent out in email to all 

families on 12 September, close tomorrow, Friday 21 September .   

Thank you to all those families who have already booked a time for their child/renõs 

Student Led Conference.  Any families who do not book a time prior to the close of the 

booking system will need to liaise direct with their childõs classroom teacher to make 

alternative arrangements.  Thank you. 



 

 

Attention all walkers!  
 

As one part of the ongoing marketing strategies for 

the school we have had some promotional flyers 

printed that are in need of distribution into some 

specific areas of Blackwood and Coromandel 

Valley. 

Now that the weather is improving, we would urge 

any members of the school community who feel 

they could help with this big task to look at the 

map provided in the 

church hall, highlight the 

streets they would be 

willing to cover, take the 

flyers and start their 

spring walking routines! 

We are targeting these 

par t i cu la r  s t ree ts /

areas based on data 

analysis that has been 

done on behalf of the 

school for this purpose. 

It is a very large area and our goal is to aim for the 

first stage to be covered during the month of 

September.  

Please get on board to help promote our 

wonderful school. 

Thanks! 
 

Sue Rodger (on behalf of the School Council 

Marketing Committee) 

Help required!  

¶ Congratulations from School Council to the SAPSASA teams for winning the pennant ð Back to Back! What 

a great achievement. 

¶ Congratulations to Parents and Friends and all those involved in organising the Quiz Night on 

Saturday night.  I think I will sit on more teachersõ tables in future, their broad knowledge that they offer to 

your children was evident in their 1st and 2nd places on the night. Thank you also to the congregation for use 

of the church space.  It showed that it can be a comfortable multi-purpose space for fun, fellowship and 

worship. 

¶ On Tuesday night Lynda Secombe (AISSA) again joined with senior staff and council to continue our 

strategic planning.  We revisited what was achieved to date and reviewed what events and circumstances 

affect our school finishing with a planning matrix of high/low impact versus predictable/unpredictable 

scenarios.  These will be further expanded by the school leadership team towards a final presentation in 

November.  We aim to have the plan completed by the end of the school year. 

¶ Masterplanning design for the nature play spaces continues with meetings between the Designer and School 

this week. 

¶ With spring here, we encourage those who would like a brisk walk (or a lazy walk) to mark off a street or 

two for distributing flyers for our school ð details are in the hall. 

 

Yours in Christ 

Tim Geue, Chair of School Council 

A Message from the Chair of School Council  

SPLOSHC  
Attached to todayõs newsletter are the booking 

grid and programme for the upcoming Vacation 

Care period as well as a Term 4 SPLOSHC booking 

grid. 
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Uniform News  

Summer Uniform Changeover  

While students may wear their summer uniform if the forecast temperature for the day is 20C or above, day 

1 of Term 4 is the official changeover to the summer uniform.  Uniform requirements are set out on pages 

18-20 of the school's Information Handbook  (available on our website and the Skoolbag app under Parent 

Information).   
Please ensure your child is always wearing the uniform correctly, including the following: 

School Shoes 

Black lace-up with plain, white ankle socks (meaning above, not below, the ankle) or brown leather school 

sandals (without socks) 
Sports Shoes  
Predominantly white  (navy trim acceptable - other colours are not accepted) with plain, white sports 

socks  
School Jumper  
The woollen jumper may be worn when students are cold (please note: the zip-up track jacket is only to be worn 

with the PE uniform) 

 
If at any time students are unable to wear the required uniform, parents are requested to notify the school. 

 

Second Hand Uniform Shop  
The Second Hand Uniform Shop will be open next Wednesday 26 September 2018, from 2.45-3.15pm. 

Parents and caregivers are also able to visit the Second Hand Uniform Shop from 8.30am and during the 

morning of the pupil free day on Friday 28 September, when Student Led Conferences are happening at 

school.  

OSH Sport News  

Thank you to everyone who came to the Quiz Night on Saturday night. It was great to 

see so many people get into the spirit of the 80s and dress up! We raised a total of 

approximately $2500 for the school, which will be put towards the development of a 

nature play area between the ELC and the junior primary classrooms. 
 

Special thanks to: 
 

* F45 Training Blackwood, Deb Smith Photography, Restoring Balance Massage Therapy, Carly Dabinet - 

Makeup, Styling & Beauty, Blackwood Community Recreation Centre, The Physio Clinic, and all our school 

families who donated items for prizes. 

*  Volunteers from Room 2 and Miss Wilson, who helped with set up and pack up, judging, making tea and 

coffee, and selling raffle tickets. 

*  Mr Pearson for his fantastic guitar playing.  

*  Our amazing MCs Sam and Nathan Smith who did an awesome job of reading out questions and answers, 

running games and making it such a fun night for both adults and kids. 

*  My wonderful organising team of Narelle Adams, Nathan Smith, Alex Speed and Mark Rathjen for all your 

support in bringing the whole night together. 

*  My husband Craig for helping with sound and for all his support over the last few months of planning and 

organising. 

* School staff and families for helping to promote the night and make it such a great success! 
 

We would love your feedback on what you thought of the Quiz Night, including suggestions for future quiz 

nights.  Just go to the link below to access the survey. 
 

Thanks again for all your support. 
 

Heather Stevens  

for St Peters Lutheran School P&F 
 

The link to the survey is here: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/STZ98V8  

Please share this link with others who were on your table and your children who attended. 

Parents and Friends  

https://www.facebook.com/F45-Training-Blackwood-571395583049204/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDUVEJiXhPQ96HPYLDJfgoNLt6NPT5BfKnqhlV8NLi6HDr0JEuk4TfzGZwJsc4159y6rpTx14PS5g96wu1SSdM8fly0afKpAEOKARe8IegDPKOocFV7GUTwqZ0u2WpaZGK6gdWVfA2Wbs7RJHdzuAI4U-HrkH5QET
https://www.facebook.com/DebSmithPhotography/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDUVEJiXhPQ96HPYLDJfgoNLt6NPT5BfKnqhlV8NLi6HDr0JEuk4TfzGZwJsc4159y6rpTx14PS5g96wu1SSdM8fly0afKpAEOKARe8IegDPKOocFV7GUTwqZ0u2WpaZGK6gdWVfA2Wbs7RJHdzuAI4U-HrkH5QET_TtvDk6cvUV3NYqz1f&
https://www.facebook.com/RestoringBalanceMassageTherapy/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDUVEJiXhPQ96HPYLDJfgoNLt6NPT5BfKnqhlV8NLi6HDr0JEuk4TfzGZwJsc4159y6rpTx14PS5g96wu1SSdM8fly0afKpAEOKARe8IegDPKOocFV7GUTwqZ0u2WpaZGK6gdWVfA2Wbs7RJHdzuAI4U-HrkH5QET_TtvDk6c
https://www.facebook.com/carlydabinetmakeup/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDUVEJiXhPQ96HPYLDJfgoNLt6NPT5BfKnqhlV8NLi6HDr0JEuk4TfzGZwJsc4159y6rpTx14PS5g96wu1SSdM8fly0afKpAEOKARe8IegDPKOocFV7GUTwqZ0u2WpaZGK6gdWVfA2Wbs7RJHdzuAI4U-HrkH5QET_TtvDk6cvUV3NYqz1f&_
https://www.facebook.com/carlydabinetmakeup/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDUVEJiXhPQ96HPYLDJfgoNLt6NPT5BfKnqhlV8NLi6HDr0JEuk4TfzGZwJsc4159y6rpTx14PS5g96wu1SSdM8fly0afKpAEOKARe8IegDPKOocFV7GUTwqZ0u2WpaZGK6gdWVfA2Wbs7RJHdzuAI4U-HrkH5QET_TtvDk6cvUV3NYqz1f&_
https://www.facebook.com/blackwoodcommunityrecreationcentre/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDUVEJiXhPQ96HPYLDJfgoNLt6NPT5BfKnqhlV8NLi6HDr0JEuk4TfzGZwJsc4159y6rpTx14PS5g96wu1SSdM8fly0afKpAEOKARe8IegDPKOocFV7GUTwqZ0u2WpaZGK6gdWVfA2Wbs7RJHdzuAI4U-HrkH5QET_Ttv
https://www.facebook.com/thephysioclinictvm/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDUVEJiXhPQ96HPYLDJfgoNLt6NPT5BfKnqhlV8NLi6HDr0JEuk4TfzGZwJsc4159y6rpTx14PS5g96wu1SSdM8fly0afKpAEOKARe8IegDPKOocFV7GUTwqZ0u2WpaZGK6gdWVfA2Wbs7RJHdzuAI4U-HrkH5QET_TtvDk6cvUV3NYqz1f&_
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/STZ98V8


 

 

 

WOOLWORTHS CRICKET BLAST  
Junior Blasters ð Ages 5-7 

Junior Blasters teaches boys and girls of all abilities 

how to bat, bowl field and catch through exciting 

game-based activities with friends. 
  

Join the fun at your local centres: 

Flagstaff Hill CC,  Coromandel Street, Flagstaff Hill 

Sunday 21st October, 9:00am ð 10:30am 

Coromandel CC,  Coromandel Parade, Blackwood 

Thursday 8th November, 4:30pm ð 5:30pm 

Coromandel Ramblers CC,  Main Road, 

Coromandel Valley 

Friday 12th October, 6:15pm ð 7:15pm 
  

For more information and to register, 

visit www.playcricket.com.au. 

  

Master Blasters ð Ages 7-10 

Master Blasters is an action-packed program for 

kids with basic skills, who are ready to play short 

games of cricket in a fun and social setting. 
  

Join the fun at your local centres: 

Flagstaff Hill Oval , Coromandel Street, Flagstaff Hill 

Monday 22nd October, 5:00pm ð 6:30pm 

Clubs involved: Flagstaff Hill CC, Coromandel CC, 

Happy Valley CC, Sheidow Park CC 
  

For more information and to register, 

visit www.playcricket.com.au. 

Term 4 2018  OSHSport News  

Some students have not yet renominated for their sport of choice and those families who have yet to register 

please email the OSHSport committee, to let us know of your child's OSHSport intentions for term 4, as soon 

as possible. sharon.smith@stpeterslutheran.sa.edu.au  
 

As per last weekõs Skoolbag notice, association nomination dates are fast approaching. 
 

Although the following teams will be going ahead there is still room for students who would like to join in : 

Year 1/2 Basketball @ Marion Stadium 

Year 3 Basketball @ Blackwood 

Year 5 Basketball @ Blackwood 
 

AND the following teams are awaiting parental confirmations and/or extra players: 

B Grade cricket - confirmations 

Kanga cricket - at least one, preferably two extra players. 

 

Parents of students who registered for all other sports that received nominations, but not enough to field a 

team, have been contacted via email. 

Basketball SA  

Level 0 & Level 1C Courses   
 
Pasadena Sports Centre will run two Referee 

Accreditation Courses during the coming School 

Holiday break. 

  

Level 0  For new or unaccredited referees 

Venue: Pasadena Sports Centre 

Date: Sunday 30 September 2018 

Time: 2:00pm ð 6:00pm 

Cost: $40.00 includes Green Shirt and Whistle on 

completion of rules exam. 

  

To register for the Level 0 Course follow the link: 

https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?

formID=38960 

Payment is compulsory when completing the online 

form. 

  

Level 1C  For current Level 0 accredited referees 

Venue: Pasadena Sports Centre 

Dates: Sunday 7 October & Sunday 14 

October 4:00pm ð 7:00pm (Both dates are 

compulsory to complete the course) 

Cost: $40.00 

Includes some on court training. 

  

To register for the Level 1C Course follow the link: 

https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?

formID=31956 

Payment is compulsory when completing the online 

form. 

http://www.playcricket.com.au/
http://www.playcricket.com.au/
mailto:sharon.smith@stpeterslutheran.sa.edu.au
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?formID=38960
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?formID=38960
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?formID=31956
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?formID=31956
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Library News  

Overdue or Missing Items   
If your child is unable to locate a missing item please speak to their class teacher first as the 

missing item could be a classroom reader. If it is a library book the teacher will redirect you to 

Mrs Smith in the library. 
 

 

Book Club Orders  
were delivered to students yesterday.  

 

Is your child missing a book from home?  
The fiction book found in the library learning space last month has not been claimed.  

If it is still awaiting an owner at the beginning of Term 4, it will catalogued and added to our collection as a 

donation.   Thank you to the donor and their family. 

 

The 2018 Australian Reading Hour is TODAY!!!  

Absent Children  
Parents are to inform the school if a student is to be away for any period of time.  The preferred method is 

via the Skoolbag App.  Simply go to eForms and select Absentee Form.  This submission is forwarded to the 

relevant teacher for their information.  

 

While we appreciate that parents are busy in the mornings, it is important that the school is informed as 

soon as possible of the studentõs absence.  Advising the school of your child/renõs absence avoids the 

necessity for the school to contact parents concerning a studentõs absence. 

 

In the event that a student is absent and we have not been informed, for your childõs safety and protection, 

the school will send you an SMS to confirm the reason for the absence. 

 

If students arrive late  to school (even marginally), that is after 8.45am, they are required to come in via the 

school office and sign-in.  Again following this procedure avoids the necessity for the school to contact 

parents regarding absence. 

 

Extended Absence  

Requirements under the current Education Act mean that students who are on leave from school must seek 

approval through the school using the Application for Exemption Form A (available at the school office).  For 

temporary exemptions less than one month or for a family travel/holiday up to 12 months, exemptions may 

only be approved by the Principal.  NB School fees still apply during any absence unless approved by the Principal. 



 

 

St Peters Lutheran School,  

where the message of Jesus Christ 

is communicated and celebrated,  

is a caring, supportive learning 

community  

that encourages global 

consciousness, responsible action 

and life -long learning.  

Diary Dates Term 3 & 4  

(for your calendar!)  

71 Cumming Street 

BLACKWOOD  SA  5051 

St Peters Lutheran 
School Blackwood 

Week 9 (Monday 17/9)  

Mon 17/9ñ Swimming R-3 

  Fri 21/9 

Sun 23/9 School General (Fees) Meeting 
 

Week 10 (Monday 24/9)  

Mon 24/9ñ Year 5 Camp 

  Wed 26/9  

Mon 24/9ñ Swimming R-3 

  Thu 27/9 

Wed 26/9 Second Hand Uniform Shop Open  

    (2.45-3.15pm) 

Thu 27/9 Last Day of Term 3 for students (ELC-7) 

 Student Led Conferences 

Fri 28/9 Student Led Conferences 

 Staff PD 
 

Term 4  

Week 1 (Monday 15/10)  

Mon 15/10 Term 4 commences for students  

 (ELC-Year 7) 

Mon 15/10ñYear 3/4 Camp 

  Tue 16/10  

Tue 16/10 School Council Meeting (7pm) 

 

Week 2 (Monday 22/10)  

Mon 22/10 School Photo Day 

Thu 25/10 St Peters Lutheran Arts Showcase 

Fri 26/10 Second Hand Uniform Shop Open  

   (after Chapel) 

Sun 28/10 Community Worship (ELC) 

Phone: 8278 0800 

Fax: 8370 0414 

Email:  

admin@stpeterslutheran.sa.edu.au 

Weôre on the webé 
  www.stpeterslutheran.sa.edu.au 

These dates are subject to change so please 
make sure you check them regularly in 
newsletters and via the Skoolbag app. 

 
 

 
 
 

St Peters Lutheran Church  
 

 

 

 

Services each Sunday at 10.00am 

 

 

ALL WELCOME  
 

Week 3 (Monday 29/10)  

Tue 30/10 Southern Schools Musical Festival  

   (Festival Choir performing) ñ pm 

 

Week 4 (Monday 5/11)  

Tue 6/11 School Council Meeting (7pm) 

Wed 7/11 Year 7 PYP Exhibition 

 

Week 5 (Monday 12/11)  

  

 

Week 6 (Monday 19/11)  

  

 

Week 7 (Monday 26/11)  

Fri 30/11 SPLASH Day  

 

Week 8 (Monday 3/12)  

Tue 4/12 School Council Meeting (7pm) 

Wed 5/12 Year 4-7 Surf Life Saving 

Thu 6/12 Year 4-7 Surf Life Saving  

 

Week 9 (Monday 10/12)  

Tue 11/12 Last day of Term 4 for students  

    (ELC-Year 7) 

 End of Year Service (7pm) 

Wed 12/12 Mathematics Assessment Interviews 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


